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Mr Chairman,

I have the pleasure to introduce the report of the Advisory Committee on the
Secretary-General's second performance report on the programme budget of the United
Nations for the biennium 2012-2013. Overall, the Committee recommends that the
General Assembly approve the revised estimates under the expenditure sections for the
biennium 2012-2013, along with the related income estimates for the same period.

The Committee also provides its observations on certain expenditure adjustments,
emphasizing in particular, the need for clear and detailed information on the impact on
resource requirements of travel-related measures mandated by successive General

Assembly resolutions as well as the ad-hoc and unplanned nature of additional costs
associated with the Capital Master Plan.

Concerning the recent experience on forward purchasing operations, authorized
by the General Assembly in its resolution 67/246, the Advisory Committee agrees that
this initial experience appears to have provided greater budgetary certainty and could
potentially serve as an important tool for the Secretariat to better manage the budgetary
implications of currency movements. The Committee recommends that the General
Assembly request the Secretary-General to provide a more comprehensive assessment on
the experience of forward purchasing in its first performance report on the programme
budget for the biennium 2014-2015.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman




